

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO: Mayor and City Council

FROM: Howard S. Lazarus, City Administrator

DATE: April 15, 2019

SUBJECT: Response to Council Resolution R-18-497 – Resolution to Address Crosswalk Improvements

and Maintenance

This memorandum is provided in response to approved Council Resolution <u>R-18-497</u> – Resolution to Address Crosswalk Improvements and Maintenance which directed the City Administrator to provide monthly updates on crosswalk improvements. Specifically, the resolution states:

Beginning in April 2019, provide monthly updates to Council on crosswalk maintenance and improvements completed/scheduled for the 2019 construction season.

The following list identifies improvements made to date:

- The crosswalk signage at Stadium Blvd. and Edgewood Ave. in front of Pioneer High School was completely rebuilt to include overhead Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons (RRFBs);
- School zone signs were installed on Fuller Rd. and Huron Parkway around Huron High School;
- The school zone signs on Platt Road south of Redwood Ave were replaced and upgraded;
- Preventive maintenance was done on all RRFBs in the City.

In addition to the improvements listed above, 19 streetlights were installed: 10 City locations; 4 DTE locations; 5 locations as part of other projects.

Lastly, we will continue to report in response to the additional items directed in the resolution. As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of further assistance.

cc: J Fournier

R Hess

**S** Higgins

C Hupy

N Hutchinson

C Redinger